MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 7th SEPTEMBER 2016

APOLOGIES
Ian Phillips, Steve Booth, Brian Bennett
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes of the August 2016 meeting were read out and agreed as a true record of proceedings.
MATTERS ARISING
John Jenkinson mentioned that very good work has been carried out on the truck track so far and it was asked if the truck track would be able to accommodate two trucks at a time; it was responded to that it should be a two way system.
TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer read out the months finances report with 173 full members and 41 juniors, total east riding members stands at 66%. Total income with memberships, web sales, open weekend and catering being £1497 Total expenses were Opus(electric), fuel, water rates, catering, site maintenance, prizes, wine for the open weekend came to £797 leaving the club in a healthy state. It was mentioned that the girls catering on the open weekend did very well at least doubling the take from previous times at £865 for the open weekend. 
EVENTS
The Chairman deputised for Ian Phillips reporting that we had the open weekend on 6th and 7th which went very well.

The Driffield Show was well attended and was mentioned that one of our members got the best model ‘Pride of Hull’.

NADS ran very well and smoothly although a couple of races didn’t run due to incidents from previous races.

11th September is the Club Sunday with scale steering and club 500s.

18th September is the NADS fast electrics.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Arthur Pickering mentioned that the disabled parking area was being blocked and although asking a member to move their car it wasn’t moved. The Chairman has said that there is a trailer in the disabled parking area at the moment and that parking vehicles is a bit tight within the area, so vehicles would be required to be moved further up the stretch after being loaded/unloaded. The Chairman has also stated that after the trailer has been moved the disabled parking spot will be designated as such and disabled badges should be used. Vehicles are also to be kept to the left hand side near the trees to enable other vehicles to pass by.

Dave Markham mentioned that it was agreed no more trees to be removed, it was mentioned that the digger took the trees down to gain access whilst replacing the new electricity cable, the Chairman then said that the new cable has gone in and would like to thank Anthony Smith and Tony Gates for doing a good job, if it wasn’t for them stopping work on what they were doing then there wouldn’t be any power. Joan Markham also wanted to thank Anthony Smith and Tony Gates and mentioned they did a very good job.

The Chairman reported that Mark the electrician is coming Friday to sort the cables out, the big cable will supply the kitchen and the smaller cable will supply everything else. 
On the 15th September Northern Powergrid will be visiting the site around 9am to survey the job and determine what will be needed to increase the fuse power which could be around four  weeks time.
The Chairman mentioned to keep to the right hand side while travelling down behind the trees as this is where the new cable has been installed and the ground needs to bed back in. 
The Chairman stated that the electric power supply needs to be kept down, the pie warmer will be coming out of the kitchen and to be sold and that Sunday will have limited power.

The Chairman also said that there should be a couple of barriers put up near the bank to the back field and also a barrier chain to be put up to stop access to busy area.
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